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Dear honorable members of the PLUM Committee: I am speaking
on item 6. My husband and I live on Meredith. Thank you for
your help. Extending the HCR from the Bird streets across to the
western boundary of CD 4 will correct a terrible error. When our
area was left out of the Hillside Construction Regulations,
unprincipled developers scrambled to begin oversized, habitat
destroying projects. One in particular owns 97 acres up here and
has made his plans to carve it up with mega-homes known. The
destruction of the natural habitat with totally inappropriate roads
being carved into the hillside, vegetation ripped away and massive
amounts of concrete being poured is tragic. The omission of this
area from the HCR was hopefully just a mistake and your actions
will begin to make right. I also want to thank our Councilmember,
David Ryu. for listening to us and getting us here. But time is the
enemy. This blunder must be remedied before the next, oversized,
inappropriate project is approved without review. Thank you.
Sincerely, Marcia & Mark Smith



Dear honorable members of the PLUM Committee:
| am speaking on item 6.

My husband and | live on Meredith.

Thank you for your help.

Extending the HCR from the Bird streets across to the western boundary of CD 4
will correct a terrible error.

When our area was left out of the Hillside Construction Regulations, unprincipled
developers scrambled to begin oversized, habitat destroying projects.

One in particular owns 97 acres up here and has made his plans to carve it up
with mega-homes known.

The destruction of the natural habitat with totally inappropriate roads being
carved into the hillside, vegetation ripped away and massive amounts of concrete
being poured is tragic.

The omission of this area from the HCR was hopefully just a mistake and your
actions will begin to make right.

| also want to thank our Councilmember, David Ryu. for listening to us and getting
us here.

But time is the enemy.

This blunder must be remedied before the next, oversized, inappropriate project
is approved without review.

Thank you.
Sincerely,

Marcia & Mark Smith



